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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 
 

PROJECT:    COLANDREA SUNSHINE FORD LINCOLN 
PROJECT NO.:   15-24 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 99, BLOCK 4, LOT 23.2 
     SECTION 99, BLOCK 1, LOT 17.2 (FORMERLY) 
     SECTION 99, BLOCK 4, LOT 1 (FORMERLY) 
REVIEW DATE:   31 AUGUST 2015 
MEETING DATE:   3 SEPTEMBER 2015 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: SHAW ENGINEERING 
 
 

1. Project requires referral to the Zoning Board of Appeals for front yard setback off of Route 17K 
which contains 44 feet, where 60 is required and rear yard depth which has 40 feet, where 60 
feet is required. 
 

2. The Planning Board should evaluate the existing lawn area defined as a buffer between the 
proposed service and new car preparation area and residentially zoned parcels off of Boulder 
Drive.  It is noted that a 6 foot high vinyl fence placed 8 foot high exists along the common 
property line. 
 

3. No additional storm water management is required as all areas proposed for building additions 
are currently impervious. 
 

4. The Applicant's Representative is requested to evaluate any potential increase in hydraulic 
loading which would require a City of Newburgh Flow Acceptance Letter for the project.  
 

5. Orange County Planning referral is required. 
 

6. Mike Donnelly's comments regarding the note stating no access to or from Colandrea 
Sunshine Ford will be permitted from Boulder Drive.  Is site plan note enough or is a filed 
instrument required? 
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7. Site development details should be added to the plans including new parking surface to the 

rear of the service bays. 
 

8. Revised lighting plan should be submitted for Planning Board review. 
 

9. Landscaping plan should be provided with future submissions. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal   
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